SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM



Tuesday 30th June 2009

Newhall Centre Meadow Lane Newhall 7.00pm



Derbyshire Constabulary



South
Derbyshire
District Council





South Derbyshire District Council Policy Unit

This map is reproduced from Ordnance Survey mapping with the permission of Ordnance Survey on behalf of Her Majesty's Stationery Office (c) Crown copyright Unauthorised reproduction infringes Crown copyright and may lead to prosecution or civil proceedings

O.S. COPYRIGHT LICENCE LA 100019461.2004

Scale 1:2500



Date Plotted 4/2/2004

FORTHCOMING MEETINGS OF THE COUNCIL

Meeting	Date of Meeting
Etwall Area Forum at Village Hall, Dalbury Lees (7.00 p.m.)	Wednesday, 24th June 2009
Finance and Management Committee (Special)	Thursday, 25th June 2009
Newhall Area Forum at The Newhall Centre (7.00 p.m.)	Tuesday, 30th June 2009
Overview and Scrutiny Committee	Wednesday, 1st July 2009
Development Control Committee	Tuesday, 7th July 2009
COUNCIL	Thursday, 9th July 2009
Melbourne Area Forum at Aston Memorial Hall (7.00 p.m.)	Wednesday, 15th July 2009
Swadlincote Area Forum at St. George's and St Mary's Parish Rooms (7.00 p.m.)	Thursday, 16th July 2009
Etwall Leisure Centre Joint Management Committee at John Port School, Etwall (5.00 p.m.)	Monday, 20th July 2009
Repton Area Forum at Newton Solney Village Hall (7.00 p.m.)	Monday, 20th July 2009
Linton Area Forum at Rosliston and Cauldwell Village Hall (7.00 p.m.)	Wednesday, 22nd July 2009
Development Control Committee	Tuesday, 28th July 2009
Development Control Committee	Tuesday, 25th August 2009
Environmental and Development Service Committee	Thursday, 27th August 2009

Unless otherwise stated, all meetings will be held at the Council's Civic Offices and will start at 6.00 p.m.

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM NEWHALL

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton)

Meeting to be held at; The Newhall Centre Meadow Lane Newhall

on Tuesday 30th June 2009 at 7.00 p.m.

(Light Refreshments will be available at 6.30 p.m.)

Members:

District Councillors: Councillor Mrs. Farrington (Chairman) and Councillors Bambrick, Dunn,

Mrs. Mead, Richards and Wilkins.

County Councillors: Councillors Lacey and Murray.

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11

OAH

Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote.

Please ask for Debra Townsend, Tel: (01283) 221000 Ext. 5848, DDI (01283) 595848

E.mail: debra.townsend@south-derbys.gov.uk

BUSINESS

- 1. To note the appointment of the Chairman at the Annual Council Meeting.
- 2. Apologies for absence.
- 3. To appoint a Vice-Chairman of the Area Forum.
- 4. Declarations of Interest.
- 5. Police issues.
- 6. Chairman's Announcements.
- 7. To note the Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th March 2009 (copy attached).
- 8. Presentation by Homestart.
- 9. Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting.
- 10. Public questions on issues raised by residents.
- 11. County Council issues.
- 12. District Council issues: Feedback on Vision & Priorities.
- 13. Date of Next Meeting.



SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM NEWHALL

26th March 2009

PRESENT:-

District Council Representatives

Councillor Mrs. Mead (Vice-Chairman in the Chair) and Councillors Bambrick, Richards and Wilkins.

F. McArdle (Chief Executive), D. Townsend (Democratic Services) and C. Lukaszewicz (Helpdesk).

Derbyshire County Council Representatives

Councillors Bambrick and Jones.

P. Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer).

Derbyshire Constabulary

Sergeant A. Wright.

In Attendance

Councillors Mrs. Gillespie and Mrs. Wheeler.

Members of the Public

L. Carter, P. Bambrick, M. Biddle, T. Biddle, M. Brooks, R. Holden, G. Maddock, G. Myatt, J. Pallett, O. Pallett, K. Parker, K.J. Parker, M. Perry, M. Richards, B. Woods and B. Wright.

NA/21. **APOLOGIES**

Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from Councillor Mrs. Farrington (Chairman), Councillor Dunn, Mr. Budworth, Mr. House and Mr. Lacey.

NA/22. POLICE ISSUES

Sergeant Wright gave an update on issues affecting Derbyshire Constabulary. He advised that figures for reported crime had recently reduced and there had also been a big reduction in assault crimes. However, burglaries had increased across the county.

He also gave an update on Speedwatch and advised that this would be continuing throughout the next year, and was currently in Scropton.

Derbyshire Constabulary had also recently signed up to the new "Policing Pledge", which gave details of Police aims and the levels of service Members of the Public could expect. He added that there was also currently an initiative giving Officers more discretion on how they dealt with lower level offences, which would include asking the victim how they would like the

matter dealt with. The Police would then attempt to facilitate this. He added that the feedback from the pilot area had been very positive.

A question was asked regarding the Traffic Enforcement Officers, to which the Forum Liaison Officer responded that this was now a County function, and that over 3,000 tickets had been issued. He added that if there was a major problem with parking, residents should ring "Call Derbyshire", as the Enforcement Officers were responsive and would attempt to incorporate any "hotspot" areas.

The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to pass the request for Enforcement Officers to patrol around the Bretby Road area.

NA/23. MINUTES

The Minutes of the Newhall Area Forum held on 25th February 2009, were noted.

NA/24. REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and reported the progress made in each case.

In relation to the footpath adjacent to the former Horse and Jockey Public House, Councillor Richards advised that this was being dealt with, and that he was regularly following this matter up with Derbyshire County Council.

With regard to litter at Sunnyside, it was pointed out that the footpath from Sunnyside to Chesterfield Avenue was very badly littered. In addition, young people were going to an area known locally as "the Klondike" where dens and fires were being made and the ditch was also blocked with rubbish.

It was agreed that the District Council look into this matter, and report back to the next Meeting. In addition, Sergeant Wright agreed to raise this with the local beat officer, particularly in regard to young people taking alcohol to this area.

It was also reported that a similar problem existed down Gypsy Lane which was near Manor Road. It was requested that when these issues arose, residents report them directly to the Police, who could then deal with them as necessary.

In respect to the update given on the bus stop on Bretby Road, it was pointed out that this was still causing major problems, as cars were parking all the way along this road, and had been exacerbated by moving the bus stop.

The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to look into this matter again and report back to the next meeting.

A further update was also given on the footpath adjacent to the Stanhope Public House. The Forum Liaison Officer advised that it was understood that this was a private track, so nothing further could be done. However, if residents wished to meet the Footpaths Officer on site, they could contact him via the District Council.

With regard to the grass verge on Bretby Road, Councillor Richards advised that the District Council's Head of Environmental Services had requested a list of sites where people were parking inappropriately and incorrectly. This area of land had been put forward, and would be considered for further action if appropriate.

With regard to the footpath adjacent to Rosetree Lane, the Forum Liaison Officer advised that the Footpaths Officer would make contact with the landowner and pursue this matter further.

NA/25. PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS

It was pointed out that at Regent Street, Church Gresley, the chicanes had been removed, and it was requested if those on South Drive could also be removed.

The Forum Liaison Officer agreed to look into this matter and report back to the next Meeting.

It was asked if anything could be done about the shops adjacent to the Old Post Centre, which were considered to be in a poor state of repair. In addition, it was alleged that these properties were being entered illegally by young people. The Chief Executive responded that empty premises only became an enforcement issue if they presented a risk to the public, and they must be more than a visual eyesore. Sergeant Wright also responded that if young people were entering the premises, this should be reported to the Police who might be able to pursue further action with the owner to make the premises secure.

It was reported that there were problems with speeding scooters, which had recently resulted in an accident at the top of Plummer Road.

Sergeant Wright agreed to advise the local Beat Officer for this area.

A resident pointed out that an advice leaflet had been issued, which went into various issues of motorbike ownership. However it did not mention noise levels which were still a cause of concern. Sergeant Wright responded that this was a 'Partnership' leaflet, and that the Police could only check noise levels with a Road Traffic Officer present. The Chief Executive also added that the District Council could not monitor noise levels of vehicles, as the noise enforcement issues dealt with by the District Council were of a different nature, and required different equipment.

It was asked if there was any further news on the development of the Nadins site. The Chief Executive responded that developers were interested in this site, and he was working hard to attract private investment to this area.

It was asked why South Derbyshire District Council had recently given a grant of £15,000 to Stapenhill Football Club. The Chief Executive responded that this football club was within the District of South Derbyshire, and the District Council was proud of the support they gave to local community groups.

NA/26. <u>DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES - UPDATE ON VISION AND PRIORITIES</u> 2009/14

The Chief Executive gave an update on the Corporate Plan 2009/14. He advised that the new plan had been developed following a large consultation exercise and had provided a new vision "making South Derbyshire a better

place to live, work and visit". It also introduced four new themes. The new themes were:

- Sustainable Growth and Opportunity.
- Safe and Secure.
- Lifestyle Choices.
- Value for Money.

He gave a brief overview of each of the new themes and ended with the values of the District Council, which included:

- Put customers first.
- Set clear targets.
- · Act decisively.
- Lead for success.
- · Actively listen and resolve problems.
- Develop our people.
- Maintain value for money via continuous improvement.
- Treat people fairly.

NA/27. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next Meeting would be confirmed.

J. MEAD

CHAIRMAN

The Meeting terminated at 8.15 p.m.

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM NEWHALL

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton)

30th June 2009

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING

At the last meeting held on 26th March 2009 at William Allitt School, a number of issues were raised. These issues are listed below, together with progress made:-

1. LITTER ON SUNNYSIDE

The footpath from Sunnyside to Chesterfield Avenue has been litter-picked by the Clean Team.

The 'klondike' area does not fall under the Councils ownership so unfortunately we cannot action a clean up. This matter has been referred to the Safer Neighbourhood Warden, who is very aware of the problems on this site. He has taken a number of actions available to him under legislation but has now reached a point where he cannot legally do any more. He is now working with a Planning Enforcement Officer to involve the landowner in an attempt to solve this problem.

Gillian Coates
Senior Waste Management Officer
South Derbyshire District Council
Email: Gillian.Coates@south-derbys.gov.uk

Tel: 01283 595994

2. BUS STOP ON BRETBY ROAD

DCC Traffic & Safety Officers have confirmed that this situation will continue to be monitored, including at school arrival/dispersal times.

This matter has also been brought to the attention of the Civil Parking Enforcement Manager who has added Bretby Road to their hotspot list. Residents should consider, however, that there are only 23 Enforcement Officers in Derbyshire and over 400 schools. Drop off and pick up times will be enforced but it cannot be guaranteed which days they will attend.

Parking on pavements can only be enforced by the new Enforcement Officers if there are parking restrictions alongside the pavement. Obstruction of the footway remains an issue for the Police.

P. Jameson
Forum Liaison Officer
Derbyshire County Council
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk
01629 580000

3. BRETBY ROAD PARKING INCIDENT

It was reported that DCC workers were carrying out some lining work on Bretby Road and had parked their vehicle on the pavement, causing an obstruction. Pedestrians had to walk in the carriageway to pass the vehicle.

The DCC Area Maintenance Manger confirmed that all lining work was passed by our contractor – AllRoads – to their specialist sub-contractor, and it would have been their workers who caused the obstruction described

Unfortunately, neither AllRoads, or their clients, have resources available to carry out full-time supervision of such works, otherwise this situation would have been prevented.

AllRoads have been asked that this issue be brought to the attention of the lining contractor at their next routine meeting.

P. Jameson Forum Liaison Officer Derbyshire County Council Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk 01629 580000

4. REMOVAL OF CHICCANES (BUILD-OUTS) ON SOUTH DRIVE

The build-outs form the ends of the on-street parking areas on South Drive and thus provide some guidance to motorists on where to park sensibly.

Removing the build-outs on South Drive would likely make any current parking problems worse and would not free up much additional parking space as the build-outs are generally quite small.

Checks with DCC Public Transport Unit have confirmed that there is no history of buses being unable to get along the road due to parking problems. Therefore it is considered that there is no real justification to incur expenditure on removing the build-outs.

P. Jameson Forum Liaison Officer Derbyshire County Council Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk 01629 580000